310 Maple Avenue * Box 247
Phone: (479) 752-3912

April 8, 2019

Michelle Bolenbaugh
Enforcement Analyst

ADEQ

5301 Northshore Drive
North Little Rock, AR 72118

RE: Decatur Permit Violations Permit Number AR0022292, AFIN 04-00052

Dear Ms. Bolenbaugh,

The Decatur WWTP in March 2019 exceeded the following permit limit, three days of
high Nitrates 13.1 mg/l being the highest day. Also our new Phosphorus limit we were
0.56 on the thirty day average and 1.11 on the seven day average. We are close on these
just trying to dial these last two parameters.

Our Wastewater treatment plant is at substantial completion, we are doing will on
meeting our limits, with Nitrates and Phosphorus being the last parameter that is a
challenge for us, but we expect to reach compliance on all parameter’s soon.

Qur contractor is still on site at our Wastewater treatment plant. Until we are completed
we will continue to do our very best to meet all of our permit limits.

If you have any questions or concerns please give me a call at 479-752-3912.

Sincerely,

(e

James Boston
Public Works Manager
City of Decatur




